24 June 2005

MPs to debate 'Fourth Option' in Parliament on June 29


Ken Purchase MP has secured an adjournment debate in Parliament on the ‘fourth option’. Please contact your MPs - encourage them attend this debate and speak in support. Ask them to sign the  'Future of Council Housing'  EDM too. And if you are near by get down to Parliament (St Stephens Entrance) to listen to the debate (9.30 - 11am).
The Audit Commission produced a new report today – adding to the pressure on government to agree a change in policy. ‘Financing council housing’ criticises government policy and calls on government to "review the housing subsidy system". Read House of Commons Council Housing group press release, the Audit Commission report, DCH press release and various press reports.

On the ALMO front the Centre for Public Services and DCH have produced a Briefing & Questionnaire on behalf of the MPs’ group covering the National Federation of ALMOs and Chartered Institute of Housing’s proposals to take ALMOs into the private sector. 
On PFI “Neil McDonald, the director of housing at the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister, conceded that a pilot project to test the PFI on council housing had highlighted difficulties with the process.” See Government admits problems with PFI home repairs
Help make sure tenants, councillors and trade unionists read the House of Commons Council Housing group’s report  “Support for the ‘fourth option’ for council housing”. Download from website or see www.support4councilhousing.org.uk for details of how to order.
